

### COMPUTER PALS FOR SENIORS, TURRAMURRA INC.

PO Box 66, Turramurra, NSW 2074. Newsletter No. 113: January, February & March 2018

#### 1 Gilroy Lane, Turramurra, 2074

Email: tcpssec@outlook.com Computer Room Tel. No. 9983 0774

Website: www.cpst.org.a

Turramurra Computer Pals is supported by Microsoft



# Best wishes for a very happy and

2242

# **MONTHLY MEETINGS @ 2 pm:**

Thursday 22 February when there will be a presentation on the NBN Thursday 22 March – to be advised

(There will not be a meeting in January)

The following tuition is available to members – The tuition at Wahroonga is in the community room at Woniora, Woniora St, Wahroonga, and tuition at East Lindfield is at the premises of Ku-ring-gai Computer Pals, Wellington St, Lindfield.

Time	Where	What	Who
10 am Monday	Wahroonga	iPad / iPhone / iPod	Peter
11 am Tuesday	East Lindfield	Android/Windows tablets/phones	John Cameron
2 pm Tuesday	East Lindfield	iPad / iPhone / iPod	Assunta
2 pm Wednesday	Turramurra	iPad / iPhone / iPod	Anne Worsley
11 am Thursday	Turramurra	Android tablet or phone	Dorothy
10 am Friday	Turramurra	iPad / iPhone / iPod	Anne Timmins

The other courses that the club has always provided tuition in are still continuing. To take advantage of any tuition at Computer Pals at Turramurra please contact: Sue Black on 9989 8062 between 10 am and 4 pm, or email her on <a href="mailto:susanjblack15@gmail.com">susanjblack15@gmail.com</a>, or phone the club directly on 9983 0774. If you would like tuition at East Lindfield or Wahroonga please contact the Ku-Ring-Gai Club on 9416 9049

- Basic word processing in each operating system, creating folders and saving documents; formatting text; text and page borders; WordArt, inserting pictures into text, etc. etc.
- Internet/Email, internet banking/shopping on line, arranging travel, surfing the web, etc.
- W10, class 1 introduction and familiarisation.
- W10, class 2 some settings and applications.
- W10, class 3 care and security
- W10, class 4 backing up
- $\bullet \quad W10,\, class \ 5-some \ other \ matters \ and \ recap$
- Desktop publishing and greeting cards using MS Word.
- Excel spreadsheets for keeping home accounts etc.
- Digital photographs, camera to computer, and then how to use the photographs.
- Basic use of the Apple computing system.

Nilo and Erich are still continuing the valuable service of converting transparencies and photos to digital form onto a CD. They are now able to scan negatives on to a CD, or you may bring your own memory stick. Please contact Nilo Filipetto on 9416 5345 or Email: <a href="mailto:nlfilipetto@optusnet.com.au">nlfilipetto@optusnet.com.au</a>, or Erich Schuller on 9488 8418 or Email: eschull5@outlook.com.

COMPUTER HELP SESSIONS: There will not be a Help Session in January – the next ones will be on Thursdays 8 February and 15 March 2018 between 2 pm and 4.pm.

**COMPUTER REPAIRERS:** (please keep a note of these as they won't be included in every newsletter): CompuParts & Services P/L, 28 Salisbury Road, Asquith. Tel: Ismet on 0404 088 555. Computers at the Club are supplied by this company. Ismet does not make home visits.

- Lawrence Lam, Tel: 8812 2266: Mobile: 0418 602 338; Email: llam.lcs@gmail.com
- YS Computing, Tel: 9888 9352, Mob: 0419 801 307 free home visit and assessment, then quote
- Shepp Computers, Tel:9487 5443, Mob: 0402 026 464 \$129 for home visit
- Eric You, Pymble Computing Services, Tel 9440 8078, Mob: 0403 008 190, pymblepcs@hotmail.com \$85 per hour for home visit, followed by \$40 per 30 min.
- Russell Parton, Tel. 0412 566 370. \$70/hour within 10 km from Lindfield.
- The Club does not especially recommend any one repairer, but some of our members have used them and have been very satisfied. Here is an indication of the hourly rate before taking your computer to their premises or having them visit your home

#### **CREATIVE WRITING GROUP:**

The creative writing group is meeting at the club rooms at 10 am on the first Monday of each month. We welcome any 'creative' writers to come and join us for an entertaining morning – interesting refreshments provided. We will not be meeting during January, so you would have plenty of time to write an interesting article during the two month break. The February 2018 meeting will be held this time on Monday 29 January, and topic is: "Where There is a Will There is a Way". For further information please contact Margaret Ball on 9487 2679, m2ball@iprimus.com.au.

Windows "Fall Creator Edition": Roughly every 6 months Microsoft releases a major update with new features. The latest of these feature releases is now being distributed. This means you may receive a computer warning that a major update is available and a prompt for an instal time. The update may take up to 90 minutes to install. You should see few differences afterwards. The main enhancements are in areas such as Virtual Reality. If you wish to see which major version of Windows you are running go to Settings -> System -> About. The Version should show as 1709 after this update (2017, 9th month).

HaveIbeenpwned.com: It is important to use multiple passwords for all your different logins and accounts. That way ,if a less important login gets hacked, it does not put all your logins at risk. You can check if some aspect of your account has been hacked by going to the web site 'haveibeenpwned.com'. You should not panic if your account shows up as generally nothing critical has been taken.

Windows 10 Half page snap: Have you ever wanted to just move a window to the left or right half of the screen? Pressing the Windows key + Left Arrow and Windows key + Right Arrow will snap windows to the left and right half of the screen respectively. Try it and you will see how it works. The Windows key is the keyboard key that has the old 4 quadrant windows symbol.

For further information, please contact any of the following:

President: Bill Soper Vice President **Dorothy Soper** Margaret Ball Secretary: Ken Rowe Treasurer Public Officer: John Richardson Committee: **Dean Simes** John Cameron

If you're given the choice between money and sex appeal, take the money. As you get older, the money will become your sex appeal! Katharine Hepburn. Never pass a bathroom. Duke of Edinburgh

DISCLAIMER: This newsletter is provided "As Is" without warranty of any kind. Each reader of the Computer Pals Turramurra newsletter assumes complete risk as to the accuracy and subsequent use of its contents.

Club runs financially on a calendar year. Could you please use this renewal slip to accompany your 2018 fees – Only financial members will be able to make use of the club's facilities.

Renewal of Membership Fee: January – December 2018			
Name:	Address:		
Telephone No.	Email:		
Single: \$65.00	Married Couple: \$100.00 (Please circle relevant amount)		

Send to: Treasurer, Computer Pals for Seniors, Turramurra Inc, PO Box 66, Turramurra, NSW 2074

If you wish to pay by direct bank transfer, our bank details are as follows;

A/C name: **Computer Pals for Seniors Turramurra** 

**BSB**: 633-000

A/C no.: 1562 52686 - include Name under Reference